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• The Seaport is a facility of state-
wide significance. 

• Container cranes are necessary 
and routine for the marine terminal 
as part of its Port operations.

• Cranes 3 and 4 are undergoing 
drive upgrades; the contract will be 
suspended in early November 
2020. 

• Relocate Cranes from storage to 
South Terminal.

• Restart drive upgrade contract and 
perform testing and 
commissioning

Overview



South Terminal Wharf

Cranes relocated to the north end of Wharf

Relocation Area



Proposal Evaluation 

Results

Proposer Ranking

Total 

Points 

Awarded

Proposal Price

Nordholm

Companies
1 88.53 $456,381.15

Berard

Transportation
2 60.33 $976,000

Nickel Bros 

Industrial
3 55.86 $1,296,500

Emmert 

International
4 47.79 $998,926



• Upon contract suspension of the drive upgrades, relocate 
the two Mitsubishi Container Cranes to South Terminal 
Wharf and unloaded onto the permanent crane rails. 

• Contract Value $456,381.15

• Relocation Substantial Completion late November 2020.

Scope, Contract Value, & Schedule



Staff requests that the Commission authorize Staff to 
award the Contract for Relocating the Mitsubishi 
Container Cranes at South Terminal to Nordholm 
Companies for a Contract Price of $456,381.15.

Commission Action



Thank You!


